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You may contact the forum about this report through 

( Jo Ellis, Better Government Older People Team, Social Services, Derbyshire County Council, County Hall, Matlock DE4 3AG

( 01629 772094 or e-mail:jo.ellis2@derbyshire.gov.uk
1.  Introduction
The Crime & Disorder Act 1998 makes it mandatory for older people and representatives to be consulted on crime and disorder issues that affect them. The forum has consulted the local community by a survey which included both specific questions on crime and fear of crime and more open requests for comments and suggestions. This was sent out in August 2005 and analysed by the Better Government Older People Team, Social Services, Derbyshire County Council.
The results of the survey were presented at the forum’s first open meeting held in Long Eaton Town Hall, Derby Road on September 13th, 2005.

Mark Phillips, Community Crime Prevention Officer and Rachel Stone supported our meeting and both gave their responses to the survey results in their talks that evening. At a later meeting with the Forum Chair, Mark Phillips went over the survey comments in more detail giving his reactions and assessments based on a wealth of experience in our area. 
The forum management committee are feeding back the results of this consultation not only by 

(i) September Open Forum Meeting 

(ii) Press release to Long Eaton Trader
but also by this written report to forum members.
By consulting local authorities, we have gained some information  which we feel is useful. 

The report summarises what we have learnt from our consultation of local older people on crime issues, and passes on some advice to our members which we hope will be useful to them depending on their own particular circumstances
2.  Survey Findings (69 returns analysed)
(i)  48% felt that crime/fear of crime affected how they lived on a daily basis

(ii) 28% had been a victim of crime in the last 5 years

(iii)  Of those only one person described the response of the police as poor

(iv)  20% had been troubled by a bogus caller

(v)  29% had at some time decided to stay in because of their fears when out and about

(vi)  while 90% would report vandalism to their property, only 41% would report noise outside their house

(vii) 17% had at some time been afraid to report crime in case of retaliation

(viii) 94% felt that there were not enough police on the beat in Long Eaton

(ix) Concerns were  expressed about youths hanging round later than they should on the streets and  pub closing times

(x) There were calls for more security lights in town, stiffer punishments for offenders, more neighbourly friendship, greater parental involvement and 24 hour police stations

3. Beat Bobbies
There was a strong request for more visible police on the beat (94%)
(i) Local coverage
Every beat in our area has a Community Police Officer now that Miriam Roche has been assigned to Breaston & Draycott (based in parish rooms, Blind Lane)
The other beat officers are
PC Mark Dunn

- Sandiacre & Risley
PC  Hannah

- Sawley
PC Marshall

- Wilsthorpe Road

PC Phil Day

- Borrowash & Ockbrook
PC Huchison

- Nottingham Road

(+3 PCSOs)
PCSO = Police Community Support  Officer
    (ii) Warden Service
This service has been set up recently in our area with a meeting on July 6th to introduce the scheme. Neighbourhood wardens aim to provide security patrols, visits to vulnerable people, environmental improvements such as  monitoring dumped rubbish and abandoned cars, and can deal quickly and efficiently with problems arising from vandalism or harassment. They can hand out fixed penalty notices of £50 to anyone seen dropping litter or not disposing of dog mess in a responsible manner. To find out more, call Trevor Holden on 0115 850 8301.
(iii) Comments from Mark Phillips

There is no evidence that beat bobbies can prevent or detect crime better than mobile patrols. A 999 call should bring a police presence within 10 minutes to most locations if a serious incident occurs.
4 . Reporting

Of the 28% who had been a victim of crime in the last 5 years, 11% did not report them. Mark and Rachel urged us to report every instance of crime or disorder to them.
(i) Crimes
Report either to 

Derbyshire Constabulary:
0845 123 3333

Or if you wish to remain anonymous ring 
Crimestoppers on


0800 550 000
Crimestoppers is an independent charity and has been very effective in detecting crime. As reported in the Trader, Oct 13th, “There isn’t a call line identifier, calls are never traced, calls by land-line don’t appear on itemized billing, calls are not taped and callers are never asked any personal information.”

Graffiti can be reported on 0800 555111

You are given a code which you can use to claim a reward if you become eligible for one through the arrest of the suspect.

(ii)Report disorders however trifling to Erewash Community Safety Partnership on


0115 931 6067.

Rachel Stone explained at our forum meeting that the Erewash Community Safety Partnership is very active in following up complaints. 548 1st Warning Letters have been sent out. There are currently 10 AntiSocial Behaviour Orders in our area. Her point was that annoyances need to be reported before any action can be taken against them.

(iii) Lighting/CCTV
Residents are encouraged to report instances of poor lighting to the Crime Prevention Officer as there is an on-going programme by DCC on lighting improvements. Your suggestion can then be considered. As far as CCTV is concerned, the Crime Prevention Officer pointed out the lack of staff available to monitor CCTV output. Do volunteer your services for this if interested – training will be given.

5. Good News in Our Area
National and local press reports on crime may feed a fear of crime which is much greater then the real danger. But there is good news ..
(i) Crime figures show that crime was down by 1000 cases in Long Eaton last year.

(ii) Taking a balanced view. 

One area on Neighbourhood Watch had a Car Crime increase over a twelve month period from 1 to 2 offences.  This is a 100 % increase, but be thankful that it is a very low crime rate anyway. 

 If you rarely see a policeman in your street, don’t complain – it’s a good sign that there is little crime in your area!

(iii) Car crime initiatives around Junction 25 of the M1 have secured funding of £275,000 to improve the security of the Friesland site and 3 local hotel sites. The aim is to combat thieves who use the M1 corridor for their criminal activities.

(iv) Home security
As reported recently in the local press, police officers visited 122 homes in Long Eaton and did 40 security assessments. They also referred 31 people to the Neighbourhood Watch Scheme.
(v) New Bill
A new “respect bill” will be introduced before Christmas. It aims to curtail the activities of problem families by measures against the parents

6. Practical Steps You Can Take
If you fear crime, do something about it!

(i) Obtain a free booklet “How To Beat Bogus Callers” which will be sent free by calling Erewash Community Safety Partnership on 0115 931 6067
(ii) For your copy of Home Security Assessment please leave your name and address and postcode on 0115 907 2027.
(ii) Contact Community Concern Erewash  on 0115 944 4146 (Shelia Wright). This is a registered charity which has an experienced team to fit door chains, window locks and bolts in homes to improve exiting security so as to reduce instances of burglary and reduce fear of being burgled. This is open to any resident in the Erewash area.
(iv) You can register with National Neighbourhood Watch.

Their website is at  www.neighbourhoodwatch.net, or you can ring them on 01707 638814 or e-mail them at info@ neighbourhoodwatch.net.
(v) Never leave valuables in view in a car when you leave it parked. You may as well leave the valuables on the car roof. Car thieves rarely make off with the car; they break in and steal valuables.

(vi) If on a bus, sit at the front near the driver where you will be safest.

7. Phone Numbers List

	Organisation/Name
	Tel Number
	Report section

	Mark Phillips
	0115 907 2027
	6(i)

	Derbyshire Constabulary
	0845 123 3333
	5(i)

	Crimestoppers
	0800 550 000
	5(i)

	Reporting Graffiti
	0800 555 111
	5(i)

	Erewash Community Safety Partnership
	0115 931 6067
	5(ii)

	Community Concern Erewash
	0115 944 4146
	7(iii)

	National Neighbourhood Watch
	01710 638814
	7(iv)

	Long Eaton 50+ Forum 
(Peter Wearn, Chair)
	0115 939 5635
	


8. Conclusion
As our survey shows, crime and the fear of crime is still a major problem to older people in our area. 
The present government is committed to fighting crime and disorder. Considerable funding and personnel are in place in our area to deliver. Older people do not always make good use of them.

A balanced view must be taken of what we can sensibly expect from the forces of law and order. Some older people seem to hold a romanticized view of what the police achieved in their youth. Our modern and forward looking police force is kept very busy, and older people can rest assured that every thing possible will be done to make their lives as safe as possible and to come to their assistance in an emergency.
The report aims to give some useful pointers to what older people can do to make their lives safer. 
 Remember our motto: Together we can make things better and we will.
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